2/24/81

Selectmen's Regular Meeting.

Present: Robert Fay, John Monteith, Mark Caldwell, Dianne Holden, Jean Chick

Special Town Meeting held at 7:00 p.m. in the Town Hall on the sale of the Town Office Building on the Old Alfred Rd. Minutes in the Town Clerks Office.

Discussion held between the Selectmen and Caldwell concerning Caldwell receiving a pay check for the week he was in New York applying for a job. Selectmen agreed that the week be treated as a leave of absence and , therefore, Caldwell would not receive pay. At this time Selectman Fay informed Caldwell that his job would be terminated on March 13.

Caldwell discussed the Building permits issued this past year and also the abstracts that had been received. Caldwell said that in order to complete the Energy Audit he would need the material from the Building Contractor (McAuliffe) and that he had been told that he would receive this material as soon as the final payment had been made on the construction of the building.

Tree Growth Law was discussed and Caldwell said that he had talked with several people but that M.M.A. had not had time to get the data need together and get back to him.

Selectmen held a meeting with several contractors that wish to bid on the Solid Waste Disposal for the Town.

Approved by:

Selectmen, Town of Waterbord